
 

 

Mid-Michigan Library League 

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

November 17, 2022 

Cadillac Wexford Public Library 

10:00 a.m. 

 

Call to Order: Diane Eisenga, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:20 a.m.  

Call to Order: Cindi Place (Group 1); Tracy Logan-Walker (Group 3); Diane Eisenga (Group 4); Eric Smith 

(Group 5); Valerie Church-McHugh (Group 7) 

Members Absent: Debra Greenacre (Group 2); Lois Langenburg (Group 6); Sarah Welch (Group 8); Patty 

Rockafellow (Group 9) 

Also Present: Jennifer Balcom, Director, MMLL 

Approval of Agenda: M/S Place/ Church-McHugh to approve the agenda as amended. Added under 

‘New Business’ was “Reciprocal Borrowing through Up North Digital”. The motion passed.  

Approval of Minutes: M/S Place/Logan-Walker to approve the minutes from Sept. 15, 2022 Board 

Meeting. Motion passed. 

Public Participation and Communications: There was no public participation or communication.  

Financial Report: M/S Church-McHugh/Place to approve the purchase journals from 9/22 and 10/22. 

Roll Call: Place- Aye; Logan-Walker- Aye; Eisenga- Aye; Smith- Aye; Church-McHugh- Aye 

M/S Church-McHugh/Place to accept the Financial Reports for 9/22 and 10/22. The motion passed. 

Election of Officers: M/S Place/Church-McHugh moved to elect the following slate of officers. The 

motion passed.  

Board Chair: Diane Eisenga                                 Vice Chair: Lois Langenburg 

Treasurer: Valerie Church-McHugh                   Secretary: Tracy Logan-Walker 

Director’s Report: Director Balcom informed the board that the ECF grant to support hotspot service will 

end at the end of the November 2022, not January 2023 as was previously thought. The director is 

seeking an additional year of funding with the assistance of Elite Funds but there has been not 

acceptance or denial of the proposal yet. Director Balcom will inform the co-op libraries of the issue.  

The advisory council is working in close concert with the director on a survey for the membership on co-

op services. One of the goals of the survey is 100% response, that is a response from every member 

library. The board and director agreed that if necessary, they would reach out to individual libraries to 

encourage participation. 

The Director gave special acknowledgement to the LeRoy Community Library for receiving a citation of 

excellence from the Library of Michigan.  



 

 

Committee Reports:  

Finance: No meeting/report 

Personnel: No meeting/report 

M/S Logan-Walker/Smith moved to approve the committee members as follows. The motion passed. 

The Finance Committee consists of Diane Eisenga, Eric Smith, and Lois Langenburg. 

The Personnel Committee consists of Cindi Place, Diane Eisenga, and Debra Greenacre. 

Old Business:  

There was no old business.  

New Business:  

Tracy Logan-Walker, Up North Digital Steering Committee Chair, spoke to the board about the possibility 

of reciprocal borrowing through the Up North Digital. She explained how reciprocal borrowing functions 

and the pros and cons. She then asked for comments and opinions to take back to the UNDSC. The 

general consensus of the board was that it was a positive move and the board members in attendance 

would support it.  

Public Comment: None 

Advisory Council Comments: None 

Board Member Comments: Church-McHugh asked the board for more information on how their 

individual library boards divided officer and committee duties. Board members shared the practices 

commonly used by their own board and Church-McHugh thanked them for the information.  

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned by unanimous consent at 11:05 a.m.  


